EDITORIAL PAGE.

Dear Readers,

We're still alive and kicking at the "Lantern" and we're still looking for more volunteers to help us keep our newsletter going. We still need correspondents particularily in the Lyndhurst and Portland areas, and a volunteer, from any area, with some artistic ability, would be a great asset to the team.

In this issue, you will be reading some comments on the telephone service provided to most of the area served by the Lantern. This is the sort of issue we are anxious to discuss in our newsletter, as it is a concern of the entire community. If you have a similar concern, which you feel is shared by our readers, we would be happy to air it in the Lantern.

We would like to extend an invitation to any of the local Township Councils to make use of the Lantern in publicizing their affairs, as we feel that these are the affairs of the community.

Last, but not least, contributions and ads are still gratefully accepted at Box 89, Westport or by any of the correspondents listed on this page.

We need your support.

Doug Roantree Editor

ADVERTISE IN THE LANTERN

For our next issue we will be selling 3" x 4" ads for \$5.00. 1/2 page for \$10, full page for \$20.00.

This newsletter will be distributed free of charge to all households in the townships of North Crosby, South Crosby, Bastard

and South Burgess and Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne.

We can reproduce typing, handwriting, letraset, logo's and sketches. (Sketches should be drawn with a fine black felt pen.)

To purchase an ad please call the correspondent nearest you.

Seeley's Bay -Mrs. Shirley Weaver

-387-3570

-Mrs. Helen Sweet

-387-3569

Morton - Doug Roantree

- 387 - 3143

Elgin -Mrs. Marilyn Mac-

Lennan -359-5723

Delta -Mrs. Lucy Hensley

-928-2435

Newboro -Mrs. Joan McCann

-272-2843

Westport -Mrs. Lucille Bresee

-273-5704

Chantry - -Mrs. Doris Von Hone

Harlem -924-2539

COMMUNITY TELEPHONE PUBLIC MELTING

THUFSDAY, MAY 5th AT 8:00pm

CROSBY HALL

If you are concerned about telephone service and proposed rate increases come out and hear what constructive action can be taken.

Members of the Storrington Community Services from Inverary will be present to tell us about the efforts of their group to protest rate increases and extend calling area.

Plans will be made to organize a joint brief from citizens in the Elgin, Portland, Seeley's Bay area to be presented at the service hearing held by the Ontario Telephone Service Commission on May 17 in Kingston.

SEE YOU THERE